Western Kentucky University

TopSCHOLAR®

Student Organizations

WKU Archives Records

10-27-1976

UA12/2/68 Alumni Letter

Sigma Nu

Follow this and additional works at: https://digitalcommons.wku.edu/stu_org

Part of the Journalism Studies Commons, Mass Communication Commons, and the Organizational Communication Commons

This Newsletter is brought to you for free and open access by TopSCHOLAR®. It has been accepted for inclusion in Student Organizations by an authorized administrator of TopSCHOLAR®. For more information, please contact topscholar@wku.edu.

ALUMNI ASSOCIATION SIGMA NU FRATERNITY ETA-RHO CHAPTER

October 27, 1976

Dear Alumni Brother,

Western's annual homecoming festivities will be beginning on Friday, November 5, and continuing through Sunday afternoon, November 7. I would like to stress the importance of each alumni making an attempt to return this year in order to show both strength and support of the active chapter.

On Friday evening at 8:00 the active chapter will be having a function at 1311 College Street for both active and alumni chapters. Saturday morning at 10:00 the homecoming parade will start. There will also be a Saturday morning brunch at the Sigma Nu house prior to the parade.

At this year's homecoming game Western will be playing Middle Tennessee, and admission is \$3.00 for reserved admission tickets which can be purchased at the ticket office, Smith Stadium, or by calling (502)745-5222. I have 20 tickets that have been reserved for alumnituse. If you definitely plan on coming and need tickets, please write in care of Lynn Morgan, Box U150, or call 745-2791 or 745-2861 after 5:00 p.m. At 12:40 p.m. the Queen Coronation Geremony will take place, and the game will begin at 1:00 p.m.

immediately following the game at 4:00 p.m. Gentral Standard Time, the alumni chapter will hold its annual meeting and election of officers. The meeting this year will be in the basement of the Sigma Nu house from 4:00 to 5:00 p.m., and arrangements will be made for hors d'oeuvres and a postgame cocktail party.

I feel it is extremely important that the meeting be held in the Sigma Nu house to show the active chapter alumni support, especially at this time when they seem to need help and direction the most. Make definite plans to attend!

There is approximately an \$8,000 back debt to the housing corporation, and many of the members of the housing corporation as it stands are no longer involved or participating in the house corporation functions. There very probably will be a revitalization and new members appointed to the house corporation either at this date or very soon afterward.

The active chapter has approximately 35 currently active members and less than one-third of the members reside in the house. I urge your attendance, ideas and support in order to strengthen the brotherhood and the name of Sigma Nu. I look forward to seeing you and having one of the best homecoming celebrations in years.

Fraternally yours,

Lynn Morgan